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The Honorable Clayton Hee 
Senate Committee on Judiciary and Labor 
Twenty-sixth State Legislature 
Regular Session of 2011 
State of Hawai`i 
 
April 1, 2011 
 
RE:   HB968 - SUPPORT 

Hearing Date: Monday, April 4 at 9:00am, Room 016 
 
Chair Hee and members of the Senate Committee on Judiciary and Labor, the Hawai`i State 
Coalition Against Domestic Violence respectfully submits the following testimony supporting 
HB968.  As a statewide coalition of domestic violence service providers, our mission is to ensure 
the safety and protection of women in intimate relationships by providing training and education, 
coordinating domestic violence prevention and intervention services, affecting public policy, and 
establishing coordinated and consistent procedures and actions by the civil and criminal justice 
systems in Hawaii. 
 
Temporary Restraining Orders (TRO) and Protective Orders (PO) are a valuable tool which 
victims of domestic violence can use to help protect them from abuse. However, there is a lapse 
in protection in cases where the respondent is served the TRO, but does not appear at the Order 
to Show Cause Hearing (OSC) where the Protective Order is granted.  The approval of the PO 
makes the TRO no longer enforceable, meanwhile the PO is not enforceable until it has been 
served. Batterers are often aware of this gap in the system and are intentionally absent from OSC 
and avoid service of POs, leaving domestic violence survivors vulnerable.  
 
HB 968 allows a TRO to remain in effect for 90 days or until service of a PO, whichever occurs 
first, and amends the law to provide that protective orders orally stated by the court on the record 
shall be effective upon service on the respondent. This bill would address the issue of batterers 
who evade legalities and manipulate the systems intended to protect the victim.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 

 
Submitted by: 
Veronika Geronimo 
Executive Director, Interim 
Hawaii State Coalition Against Domestic Violence 
Phone (808) 832-9316 x 104 
executivedirector@hscadv.org 
 



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: JDLTestimony
Cc: lynnehi@aol.com
Subject: Testimony for HB968 on 4/4/2011 9:00:00 AM
Date: Saturday, April 02, 2011 11:50:08 PM

Testimony for JDL 4/4/2011 9:00:00 AM HB968

Conference room: 016
Testifier position: support
Testifier will be present: No
Submitted by: lynne matusow
Organization: Downtown Neighborhood Board #13
Address:
Phone:
E-mail: lynnehi@aol.com
Submitted on: 4/2/2011

Comments:
In February the Downtown Neighborhood Board voted to support Prosecuting Attorney Keith Kaneshiro's
legislative package. Passage of HB 968 is important for public health and safety. We ask you to pass
this bill.

Alvin Au, Chair
Lynne Matusow, Secretary 
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